
Dear Friends and Partners in ministry,               Apr 9, 2018 

Praise the Lord He is risen! Spring and Passover remind us that we serve a risen Savior 
and motivates us all the more to go tell the Gospel to a lost world. While we had some great 
meetings this winter, we are glad to leave it behind us. It seems like every time we left home one 
or all of us got sick. Thank the Lord that all of us are now healthy going into Spring! Up in Buffalo, 
the cold and snow seem to have no end! We are looking forward to warmer days so the kids can 
enjoy the outdoors and are excited to be heading down south for a couple weeks!  

 
In February, our deputation ministry was slow but the ministry itself was busy. While 

home, I filled the pulpit for Pastor Mills at our home church as he was out with the flu and 
pneumonia. As we traveled, sickness seemed to heavily affect every area we went. While at 
home, I was also able to preach a funeral service for Pastor where we saw six people make a 
profession of faith in Christ! What a wonderful thing to see God working! 

 
In March, our meetings took us to the midwest. We were able to spend time with my 

family in Michigan. During this time, we had the unique opportunity to witness to a young cousin 
of mine. He professed to be a believer but was very confused about salvation. We had a great 
conversation with him and look forward to following up with him soon. After some wonderful 
meetings in Illinois, Michigan and Ontario, Canada, we returned home and were able to host a 
missionary couple and their precious baby. It was a blessing for us to be on the giving side as we 
have received so much from all of you. The Duartes are good friends of ours from our time at 
college and are on their way to win souls in Brazil. Praise God for laborers in the harvest!  

 
On the home front, we are busy with potty training as Judson is doing very well. Samuel 

is talking more and more. When he wants something, he usually just keeps repeating the same 
thing no matter what answer you give him. His persistance is such a welcomed blessing as he has 
struggled to communicate much up to this point. Noah started walking at 10 months and, at 11 
months, he gets around about like a pro. It is hard to believe how big they are getting; we are so 
blessed to have them. Please keep praying for our health and safety as we travel-especially for 
the little guys.  

 
We now stand at about 30% of our estimated support. Going forward, we are making 

plans to move to California early next year. We are considering staying with Caleb and Joy 
Worley for a few months to lend a hand with their church-plant and schedule some meetings out 
that way. I have been in contact with a realitor in Southern California to help us see what we can 
find for housing. Please pray that God will work out all these details according to His perfect plan.  
We are continually thankful for each of you and your faithful prayers for us.  

 
Gratefully Yours, 
Stephen, Charity, Judson, Samuel and Noah Jenney 


